
   

PINE CREEK TOWNSHIP SPECIAL MEETING 
MINUTES OF AUGUST 16, 2023 

 
The Pine Creek Township Board of Supervisors held a special meeting on August 16, 2023, at 
7:00 p.m., with Supervisors John M. Reese and Dean L. Edwards, Jr. present.  
 
Also present:  Mike Remick, Dan Eckley, Rick Macklem, Kevin Ferrara, Michele Whitney, Ben 
and Rhonda Davis Sweeney and Thom Rosamilia, Esquire 
 
Solicitor Thom Rosamilia explained the reason for the Special Meeting is for the Supervisors 
to select a successor for the supervisor position recently vacated by Ken Packard. 
 
Pursuant to Section 407 of the Second Class Township Code the two remaining Supervisors 
may select a successor to the supervisor position.  That supervisor would serve until the end 
of this calendar year. 
 
Solicitor Rosamilia stated that there were three candidates that expressed interest in the 
position and requested Chairman Edwards to list the three candidates and indicated there 
would be a public comment period that would relate only to the candidates for this position.   
If the Supervisors agree on a candidate, they will then by motion appoint someone to the 
vacant position; if the Supervisors are not in agreement as to the appointment and do not fill 
the position within 30 days, it will then go before the Vacancy Board. 
 
Chairman listed the following individuals who submitted letters of interest for the supervisor 
position: John Krupa, Dustin Counsil and Dave Winkleman, Jr. 
 
Public Comment 
 
Resident Rhonda Davis Sweeney questioned whether John Krupa was a good candidate for 
the Supervisor position and noted the condition of his establishment, Johnny K’s, stating from 
the outside of that building, it looks like it could be condemned, and asked if this was someone 
that would be a good representative of the township. 
 
Vacant Supervisor Position 
 
Supervisor Reese made a motion to appoint Dave Winkleman, Jr. to the vacant supervisor 
position; seconded by Chairman Edwards, MCU. 

 
Adjournment 

 
There being no further business, Chairman Edwards adjourned the meeting at 7:05 pm. 
   

                         Respectfully submitted, 

                           
      ___________________________________ 
             Darlene S. Macklem, Secretary 


